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Summary and Implications 
 The breakeven value in fed cattle prices seems to have 
stabilized and become considerably lower than what was 
observed in last year’s summary due primarily to lower 
feeder calf prices and a continued slight downward trend in 
feed prices.  The number of heifers on feed relative to steers 
has also increased from previous reports. 
 

Introduction 
 Cattle closeouts from the fall of 2016 through the 
summer of 2017 have been characterized by fairly 
consistent breakeven values and a slight downward trend in 
feed cost per pound gain.  Feeder calf prices have continued 
their slight decline from last year but the sharper decline in 
feed prices may be changing this feeder calf price trend 
looking forward.  Two other factors may also contribute to 
the feeder calf trend as we move into next year.  The first in 
the slight trend in carcass weights from what were observed 
last year and the other being the relatively higher number of 

heifers fed and closed out from what was seen in the past 
couple years.   
   

Material and Methods 
 Closeout data from cattle pens finished from the fall of 
2016 through the summer of 2017 are included in this 
report. These closeouts were generated by users of the Iowa 
State University Feedlot Monitor Program and are reported 
by season of the year.  Most participants are located in the 
Midwest with the primary concentration being located in 
Midwest and Northwest.  Data from these users are 
summarized by the Iowa Beef Center in the following tables 
and provided back to the participants at the end of each 
season.  These data can be used by participants as 
benchmarks for their own operation or as they see fit.  The 
entire year’s data for all participants are provided at this 
time in this report. 
 

Results 
 Reports provided to participants from Fall of 2016 
(Sept. 22, 2016 through Dec. 22, 2016), Winter of 2016 
(Dec. 22, 2016 through March 22, 2017), Spring of 2017 
(March 23, 2017 through June 22, 2017) and Summer of 
2017 (June 23, 2017 through Sept. 21, 2017) were provided 
as follows: 
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